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FAAPI’s NEWSLETTER 14



April, May, June 2007
Dear Friends and Colleagues,

Getting back to you when everybody is getting ready to enjoy their winter holidays in the hope you´ll find the time to read this, our fourteenth Newsletter, and that apart from a well-deserved break you will have a wonderful Friend’s Day, for friendship is a gift which, the same as love- of which it is just a special kind- needs cultivating.
Our Assembly, initially scheduled and advertised for April had to be postponed for an incredible oversight  which couldn’t be solved as timely as we would have liked. On the other hand, even though the new summons was duly published in the website, it was not acknowledged by the member TAs. So we do need a thorough  shake-up of  our communication system, something that was discussed in the Executive Committee meeting held in Córdoba on June 30th  during which a series of important issues were agreed upon, namely,
· First and foremost: to ensure successful communication all possible means will be used: website, internet mail, conventional postal service and, in case no reception is acknowledged, phone calls. 
· Some reforms to the Congress Organization Regulations were considered, especially the one concerning Article 08, which states that all member associations will have to conduct the negotiations through their  respective state Ministry Resolution recognizing the validity of FAAPI’s Annual Conference since it is currently much more expedient  for the organizing committee to do it directly through the CONFEDE following the directions in the www.mcye.gov.ar  site.  Despite the fact this reform has to be considered by all Associations and cannot be legally enforced as yet, we do know the AJPI Organizing Committee will try this way so that all member associations may have the resolutions in time for they have announced both the national state file number 6915/07 and Jujuy state file number 1050-476-07 of the respective applications. 
· Every travel and accommodation stipend for EC and TA member reps was also regulated to favor attendance to meetings, informal meetings and assemblies.

In the case of EC members the allowance was set at land travel fares plus a $50 food and transport allotment and one overnight three-star hotel accommodation ( which can be exceptionally extended in case transportation timetables require it).

 In the case of TA reps attending the Annual Conference and the informal meeting on behalf of same, the stipend was divided into three parts to be defrayed jointly by their own TA, the organizing Association and the Federation.
· In addition, all the above mentioned  topics plus  those concerning ways of nomination for positions in 2008 FAAPI Assembly will be dealt with at the Informal Meeting to be held at FAAPI Conference 2007, for the inclusion of the position of Vice-President was accepted at  the extraordinary annual meeting held May 26th
· The Informal TA Representative Meeting was set for Friday 21st September at 6.30 pm at the Conference Venue.
· The great news is that although there were no candidate TAs for FAAPI Conference 2008, ACPI put forward its nomination at June 30th  EC meeting. So at FAAPI 2007 Conference we will expect ACPI’s formal presentation while at the Informal Meeting we will  be looking forward to a TA candidate to organize FAAPI 2009. 
FAAPI 2007 is  actually under way. Although just a handful of brave jujeñas are striving to comply with all details, they are managing to move forward step by step in the organization. There is so much behind-the-scene work to do that only veterans at this can imagine all it takes! However, so far,
· They have already received 300 early bird registrations.

· Monday July 2nd the thirty exhibitors in AJPI’s data base  received  the detailed description of the exhibition area layout and corresponding price quotation for their bids. 
· Among the social events, they have programmed a welcome breakfast, the customary welcome cocktail and the dinner. 
· The catering will be outsourced and attendees will have the chance to opt for different menus and snacks  on the premises. 

· Two novelties this year:

“A Room of One’s Own”,  an initiative of a group of prestigious Literature teachers,    professors and authors,  María Cristina Thomson, Raquel Lothringer, Mariel Amez y Alejandra Portela.

A step in FAAPI’s Cascading Project presentation “TA Bonds across Cultures” especially addressed to member TAs executive officers and graduate teachers wishing to start an association in areas without one. Attendance by invitation.

· Apart from 

Michael Byram, the most prominent figure in the field of cultural awareness, with two presentations, one solo and another with Daniel Fernández 

Alan Pulverness, Author of All in a word: Literature in language teaching (Bell Educational Trust 1989) and co-author of a number of ELT textbooks. He has edited a schools’ edition of Macbeth (Societa Editrice Internazionale 2000) and was editorial adviser for the Literary Labyrinth (Societa  Editrice Internazionale 1993) and The World Wide Reader (OUP and La Nuova Italia 2001) and Changing Skies: The European coursebook for advanced learners (Swan 2001). An Associate Trainer for the Norwich Institute for Language Education, he is editor of Folio - the Journal of the Materials Development Association- and of IATEFL Conference Selections
Claudia Ferradas Moi,  MA in Education and Professional Development (Univ. of East Anglia). Co-chair, 17th Oxford Conference on the Teaching of Literature, UK. Teacher trainer for NILE UK. Tenured Lecturer in English Literature, IES  Lenguas Vivas “Juan Ramón Hernández”, Buenos Aires. Teacher at the Licenciatura en Educación “Universidad Virtual de Quilmes. 
Jon Gower, Welsh journalist especializad in Literature
Robert McLean, North Ireland, on Writing

Group of foreign poets on “Converging lines”, sponsored by the British Council
Not to mention the presentation of Jeff Stranks, co author of the Cambridge series “English in Mind” sponsored by KEL; Susan Hylliard, by OUP; Angela Llanas, by Macmillan and many 
others soon to be confirmed by the organizing association.   

***

Wider Membership Subscription Scheme: Most of the people we consulted are really pleased with International Association of Teachers of English as a Foreign Language – IATEFL-  Newsletter Voices whose reception six times a year is only one of the bonuses you get by applying, the others are,

· Reduced rate for Conference Selections publication

· Right to subscription to all SIGs for an extra cost

· Reduced rate at IATEFL events

We are returning  about 60 application forms left from the previous year for we have already received the 100 we requested for  the September 2007 through August 2008 period which can be subscribed  by depositing $35 in  HSBC Savings Account ⌗0676-06548/4 and  posting, e-mailing* ( please, notice new e-mail address norbeboe@fibertel.com.ar)  or faxing the deposit slip    on 0387-4321054 with the following personal info through your member TA executive officer:

Title         
Family Name                                      Given Name 

Address                                             
Telephone ⌗                                                 Fax                                                  
E-mail address 
In previous Newsletters, we have commented on some of the articles appearing in “Voices” because they come from all over the world and because they usually offer useful practical teaching ideas and tips to all in the profession. Besides keeping us updated on the latest events, it also provides full information about SIGs and ways to subscribe to them.
FAAPI would welcome any suggestions for SIG choice which could be conducted interactively once TA members expressed their individual or group topic selection.  Although all directions are to be found in the Newsletter itself, we think it would be wiser to do it through the FAAPI institutional number which is the one that enables the subscription. 
Besides the Federation might act as a contact among different TA members interested in the same SIG. Once they chose their own SIG national coordinator, they would be all set to go!

SIGs have become an internationally recognized interactive research and professional development instance with newsletters and forums on their respective fields of specialization.

***
MISCELLANEA
     Obituary 
       Fanny Y. Díaz Cancellieri. 12/ 06/ 07
       A graduate of the teaching training college at Universidad Nacional de Tucumán, Facultad de Filosofía y Letras, as a  Fullbright grantee she attended post graduate courses in USA. 

       Her teaching practice was developed at all educational levels but in the Universidad Nacional de Tucumán, where she held a tenure track, she chaired ADIFYL, was a faculty representative at the University Council and culminated her career as Academic Secretary to the Facultad de Filosofía y Letras. 
	Founding member of Asociación de  Profesores de Inglés de   Tucumán, APIT, which she chaired for several years, Fanny was also an active FAAPI Executive Committee Member. She will be sadly missed and fondly remembered.    

	***
 I was sent Steve Jobs’ speech  at Stanford University Commencement Ceremony and  decided it is worth sharing with you- I hope you’ll agree- for its inspirational value which is what makes it  a great trigger for PYMES training, for as you will see, the site is Discurso de Steve Jobs en la Universidad de Stanford (subtitulos en español)  http://www.recursosparapymes.com  
His three life stories make up the moving biography of a man who made it in spite of all odds and is still able to speak about the past without bitterness. 

In the same site, you’ll be able to access some other videos about his lifelong vying struggle with Bill Gates, which might help raise some interesting issues in any classroom specially considering that the latter was the one who in fact made computers more easily accessible to us in the developing countries. 
***
That’s all for the time being, folks. Enjoy your holidays and, please, keep in touch.  


        Kindest regards,
                                                                                                                            Noma Beatriz Boetsch de Moraga

                                                                                                                                                      FAAPI President
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